
 

 

 

 

 

April 8, 2021 

 

Representative Sara Hannan 

Alaska State Capitol  

Juneau, Alaska 99801  

Sent via email to Rep.Sara.Hannan@akleg.gov 

 

Dear Representative Hannan, 

 

On behalf of the Mat-Su Health Foundation and its Board of Directors, I am writing to express support for 

House Bill 110 to align state law with federal statute by raising the minimum age for all tobacco products 

to 21 and to tax e-cigarette products at the same rate as other tobacco products. 

 

Adolescents perceive e-cigarettes as safer than regular cigarettes, but it is a myth that these products are 

safe or that they are a cessation tool.  They are the opposite—they are a grooming tool, grooming kids to 

accept, like, and become dependent on smoking and nicotine. Recent research indicates that adolescents 

and teens who try e-cigs are much more likely than other youth to progress to traditional cigarettes. In 

fact, a 2015 National Institutes of Health report showed that 9th graders who used e-cigs were over three 

times more likely to start using combustible tobacco products than those who didn’t use e-cigs.  Here in 

Alaska, in 2019, 26.1 percent of high school students used electronic vapor products, a dramatic increase 

from 15.7 percent in 2017.  

 

The vaping industry is protecting its business interests by pushing the belief that e-cigarettes are safer 

than regular cigarettes, have little health risk to the user or those exposed to second-hand emissions, and 

can actually help people quit smoking. There is no solid proof of these claims. One of the reports the 

industry has cited in the past was based on a study in England that has now come under scrutiny because 

it was conducted in part by researchers being paid by the vaping industry. The editors of the journal that 

initially published the report issued a warning alongside the article stating there was a potential conflict of 

interest. Yet, Public Health England refused to declare this warning when they announced the results of 

the flawed study to journalists. According to the renowned medical journal “The Lancet,” health experts 

say that the major conclusion of the report was based on “an extraordinarily flimsy foundation.”  

 

Higher prices due to higher taxes are key to youth tobacco use prevention. For this reason, we support not 

only taxing e-cigarettes, but keeping the tax rate at 75 percent, the same as it is for other tobacco products. 

We also support taxing the whole device, not just the liquid or cartridge. Numerous studies in peer-

reviewed journals have documented that higher prices for e-cigarettes correlate to lowered consumption, 

particularly among youth.  

 

We thank you for introducing this important legislation to protect Alaska’s youth from what often 

becomes a lifelong addiction. 

 

Sincerely, 

 
President and Chief Executive Officer 



From: Johna Beech
To: Rep. Zack Fields; Rep. Ivy Spohnholz; Rep. Calvin Schrage; Rep. Liz Snyder; Rep. David Nelson; Rep. James

Kaufman; Rep. Ken McCarty
Subject: HB110 Testimony
Date: Friday, April 9, 2021 8:05:45 AM

Hello House Labor & Commerce Committee members, 

My name is Johna Beech and I am a resident in Kenai.

First off, thank you for scheduling a hearing for HB110. I am in full support of HB110.

The FDA acknowledges e-cigarettes as tobacco products. They should be taxed at the same rate as
traditional tobacco projects. At this time, in the state of Alaska, E-cigarettes are not taxed at all. Also, the
entire product should be taxed, not just a portion of it.

We have done so well in our advancement in our fight against cancer; with early detection and
prevention being two major players in reducing death rates. Our youth know that traditional tobacco is a
bad deal. Yet we see an increase in youth use of e-cigarettes. If we can prevent our youth from using e-
cigarettes by taxing the tobacco product, why wouldn’t we do so?  

Please support a strong e-cigarette tax to keep our young people safe and healthy..

Thank you,

Johna Beech
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